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Peace of Mind

The 24th Mount Abu Meditation Experience

5 to 12 October 2019
	Guidelines and Information for Regional Coordinators, National Coordinators and National Coordinating Teams



Dear Regional and National Coordinators and National Coordinating Teams,
Loving greetings from Australia, the International Coordinating Office for Peace of Mind, 2019.  
New Peace of Mind website
Please see the new website www.peaceofmindretreat.org – it has details of most aspects of the program, facilities and arrangements, and is designed to be viewed by potential Peace of Mind participants.  
Who can be invited?

Peace of Mind is designed for people who would like to study a full program of Baba’s knowledge and experience the depths of meditation in the atmosphere of Madhuban, including:

· Professionals and Community Leaders who have an interest or are engaged in some spiritual endeavour, and people who are connected with the Brahma Kumaris and/or are likely to appreciate our philosophy and practices.

· A special contact of the centre approved by your RC (this may include professionals already coming to the centre). 
· Peace of Mind is not intended for new students or contact souls who currently attend the centre on a regular basis, or murli students who do not otherwise qualify to go to Madhuban. 
· It is not open to residents of India.
Registrations

Please encourage participants to register as soon as possible on-line at www.brahmakumaris.org/pom/ after which they will receive an automatic email confirming their registration. This confirmation email contains their personal web link to input their final travel arrangements, passport details and photo or modify their contact details if necessary. Their NC will offer any assistance if needed.  
BK companions and BK participants need to also register on-line at www.brahmakumaris.org/pom/ and add their travel arrangements, passport details and photo.   BKs kindly select ‘BK Teacher/Student’ for ‘type of participant’.
RCs please check the Peace of Mind website for your region and send an email to NCs with details of the participants that have registered from that country.  They will request the NC to send an Acceptance Letter by email, together with the Background Information for Participants, Contact Details of BK Centres in India, Transfer Information Ahmedabad to Mount Abu, the Arrival Form C and the Notes on Arrival Form C.
Time of Arrival & Departure from Madhuban

Please be aware of the timetable of events in Madhuban.  Where possible participants should arrive on 5 October and should leave on 12 October, thanks.
For Peace of Mind BK companions

Please note: For Peace of Mind BK participants/companions
As you are aware, there are now fewer meetings with Baba and we are requested by Madhuban to only come for ONE meeting. We request that BK Companions arrange for BapDada’s date on 17 October.
Overall Quotas/Total number of participants
Participation is by invitation only. Madhuban do their very best to ensure that we can offer comfortable accommodation and the best possible learning environment. This is why the numbers are limited. Madhuban has asked for the total number of participants to ideally be around 150-180. Because of the limitation on numbers, please check with your RC, and the Coordinating Team if needed, prior to registering the guests to ensure that space is available. It is also not uncommon for some participants to cancel at the last moment. Please communicate any such changes to the Coordinating Team to allow the spaces to be given to others who really want to attend. Your assistance in this matter is really appreciated.
The Coordinating Team request that participants register by 21 August and provide travel details by 6 September.
Visas
Every foreign visitor to India needs to apply for a tourist visa. Please ensure they put ‘visit’ or ‘holiday’ as the purpose of visit on their visa form as providing any other reason for a visit results in a lengthy application process.

Travel Insurance
It is advisable for all participants and BKs to take out Travel Insurance for the trip to India.

Domestic Flights / Internal Travel  
All travel itinerary information must be provided before 6 September so that Ahmedabad and Madhuban can make arrangements. If possible it is recommended that all participants travel by direct international flight to Ahmedabad, or by internal flight from Delhi or Mumbai to Ahmedabad.  
Wherever possible, arrange for participants to travel together as a group as this makes arrangements in India (airport pickups etc.) much easier for the BK companions. Please note that all participants and BKs will be met at Ahmedabad - this is why it is essential for the earliest registration.  Participants will be met in Delhi or Mumbai only if requested.  
Travelling by train in India   
Please do not travel by train unless absolutely necessary. 
Travel between Ahmedabad and Mount Abu  
Transport by taxis will be arranged from Ahmedabad to Mount Abu for participants and BKs who have registered. 
Please advise if you have made your own private arrangements for transport from Ahmedabad to Mount Abu and therefore do not need us to arrange any transport for you or your guests.

Travel from other areas to Mount Abu  
Please provide your NC and the Peace of Mind Co-ordinating Team with travel information for participants and BK companions travelling to Mount Abu from somewhere other than Ahmedabad.

Accommodation

Accommodation while travelling: NCs please arrange this for participants and please make sure that participants are aware that they have to cover their own costs for hotels and travel expenses to and from Mount Abu.  Participants are welcome to stay one or two nights at Om Shanti Retreat Centre (ORC) in Delhi and overnight at Lotus House in Ahmedabad (depending on availability). If participants are staying at hotels they can have meals at their hotels. Arrangements will be made for BKs to have meals at BK Centres.

Accommodation in Mount Abu: Please make sure participants are aware that they will be sharing a room in Gyan Sarovar.  Most rooms are twin but some have three beds.  Single rooms are not available. If participants indicate that they want to share with a particular person, please ensure this information is entered in the registration site.

Number of BK Companions  
There should be a maximum of 1 companion for each 3-4 participants.  For countries with a quota of less than 4, there can be one companion. Please ensure there are sufficient BK translators for participants who need translation from English. Please do not send participants without making arrangements for translation and communicating those arrangements to the Peace of Mind Co-ordinating Team and please do not send participants without a BK Companion.
Tours in India
Please remind participants that we cannot arrange tourist trips for them from Madhuban to other parts of India. They should arrange this through a travel agent in their own country before they leave for India.  It is recommended any travel is done before Peace of Mind.
Participant Briefing
As the time for Peace of Mind draws closer and replies start coming back from around the region, please make sure you brief participants clearly about what to expect in India and in Madhuban, including the fundamental aspects of BK beliefs and practices and some experience of our meditation. A full and detailed briefing for participants is essential, as in the past some participants have arrived unprepared and with false expectations.  We suggest you arrange a briefing meeting at your Centre where you can give full instructions and the participants can ask questions. Drinking water awareness and precautions need to be discussed.
Please direct all enquiries firstly to your RC.
The Peace of Mind Coordinating Team in Sydney:  peaceofmind@brahmakumaris.org
Summary of Procedures - Peace of Mind  5 to 12 October 2019
	STEP
	Responsibility
	PROCEDURE

	1
	RC/NCs
	Keep within the quota for each region/country. (Check with RC for this year’s revised quota.)

	2
	NCs
	Send selected participants the email Invitation Letter with reference to the Peace of Mind website: www.peaceofmindretreat.org

	3
	Participants and BK Companions
	Complete the ON-LINE Registration Form at www.brahmakumaris.org/pom/


	4
	RCs
	REGULARLY CHECK WEBSITE TO SEE WHO HAS REGISTERED IN THEIR REGION:

Email to NC details of any participant who has registered ON-LINE for follow-up.

	5
	NCs
	Please email each Participant who has registered:
1) Acceptance Letter 
2) Background Information for Participants

3) Contact Details of BK Centres in India
4) Transfer Information Ahmedabad to Mount Abu
5) Arrival Form C and notes on Arrival Form C 
6) Help participants co-ordinate their travel arrangements where necessary


	6
	NCs
	1) Arrange any train bookings for participants and BK companions to Abu Road.
2) Inform Delhi or Mumbai of any pickup and accommodation needs of their country
3) Book any hotels on behalf of their country.


	7
	Participants and BK Companions
	Register final travel arrangements for arrival no later than 6 September. There will be a link on the Travel Registration to include participant's passport details and photo in accordance with Government of India requirements.  Madhuban has requested this three weeks in advance of the retreat.
It is important that travel information be supplied as early as possible so that transport and accommodation arrangements in India can be made.
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